
Sample Rubric for a Research Paper 

 Trait 5 4 3 2 1 

Report 
Structure and 

APA 
Referencing 

* Uses and develops 
report structure 
outlined in the 
instructions and 
Essentials textbook 
effectively. 
* APA referencing in 
error free in text and 
in Reference list 
* References and 
direct quotations from 
all sources are used 
effectively throughout 
the report to 
demonstrate the 
research 
requirements of the 
options selected 
* Required length 
(2000 words) 

* Follows report 
structure outlined in 
the instructions and 
Essentials textbook.
* APA referencing 
contains few errors 
(less than 3). 
* References and 
direct quotations are 
used to meet the 
research 
requirements of the 
options selected 
* Within 100 words of 
required length. 

* Follows most 
aspects of the report 
structure outlined in 
the instructions and 
the textbook. 
* APA referencing 
contains several 
minor errors (less 
than 6) 
* References and 
direct quotations are 
used occasionally. 
* Some referencing 
is correct 
* Within 250 words 
of required length. 

* Follows some 
aspects of the report 
structure outlined in 
the instructions and 
the textbook. 
* APA referencing 
contains several 
errors (6 - 9) 
* Direct quotations 
are hardly used 
* Quotations are 
referenced 
incorrectly 
* Within 500 words 
of required length 

 

* Follows few 
aspects of the 
report structure 
outlined in the 
instructions and the 
textbook. 
* APA referencing 
contains many 
errors (more than 9)
* References and 
direct quotations 
are not used. 
* Significantly 
shorter than 
required length. 

Conventions 

* Clear paragraphs 
with effective topic 
and concluding 
sentences are used 
to organize ideas. 
* Writing contains 
none or only very 
minor spelling, 
punctuation, and/or 
grammatical errors 
* Ideas are focussed 
and flow smoothly 
from one to the next. 

* Paragraphs are used 
to organize ideas, and 
contain some form of 
topic and concluding 
sentences. 
* Writing contains very 
few spelling, 
punctuation, and/or 
grammatical errors 
* Ideas flow smoothly.

* Paragraphs 
organize ideas, but 
topic and concluding 
sentences are not 
used consistently. 
* Writing contains 
several spelling, 
punctuation, and/or 
grammatical errors, 
but they do not 
distract the reader 
*Ideas are related, 
but do not flow 
smoothly. 

* Paragraphs exist, 
but are not properly 
used to organize 
and present ideas. 
* Writing contains 
several spelling, 
punctuation, and/or 
grammatical errors, 
which distract the 
reader. 
* Ideas are only 
loosely related, and 
are difficult to follow. 

 
* Writing lacks 
organizational 
structure. 
* Spelling, 
punctuation, and/or 
grammatical errors 
seriously interfere 
with readability. 
* Ideas are 
seriously disjointed.

Findings 

* Findings are 
thorough and 
informative. 
* Findings 
incorporate several 
direct quotations to 
support ideas. 
* Findings bring 
information from all 
research together to 
persuasively address 
strengths, weakness, 
opportunities, and 
threats effectively. 

* Findings are 
complete and 
informative. 
* Findings 
incorporate direct 
quotations to support 
ideas. 
* Findings address 
strengths, weakness, 
opportunities, and 
threats thoroughly. 

* Findings are 
informative, but 
incomplete. 
* Findings 
incorporate direct 
quotations to support 
ideas. 
* Findings address 
strengths, 
weakness, 
opportunities, and 
threats to some 
degree. 

* Findings are 
incomplete. 
* Findings do not 
incorporate direct 
quotations to 
support ideas. 
* Findings address 
only 2 or 3 of the 
SWOT areas to 
some degree. 

* Findings are 
incomplete. 
* Findings do not 
incorporate direct 
quotations to 
support ideas. 
* Findings address 
less than 2 of the 
SWOT areas. 

Analysis and 
Conclusion 

* Demonstrates 
thorough 
understanding of the 
issue. 
* Analyzes many 
significant details and 
evaluates them in 
terms of the 
strengths, 
weaknesses, 
opportunities, and 
threats of CMC. 

* Demonstrates a 
clear understanding 
of the issue. 
* Analyzes several 
significant details 
and evaluates them 
in terms of the 
strengths, 
weaknesses, 
opportunities, and 
threats of CMC. 

* Demonstrates an 
adequate 
understanding of the 
issue. 
* Analyzes several 
details and 
evaluates them in 
terms of the 
strengths, 
weaknesses, 
opportunities, and 
threats of CMC. 

* Demonstrates a 
weak understanding 
of the issue. 
* Analyzes some 
details and 
evaluates them in 
terms of the 
strengths, 
weaknesses, 
opportunities 

* Demonstrates a 
very limited 
understanding of 
the issue. 
* Analyzes and 
evaluates only a 
few details.  

Conclusion 

* Conclusion is 
persuasive, insightful, 
and clearly 
expressed 
* Conclusion draws 
on research data as 
well as substantial 
information and ideas 
presented throughout 
the course 

* Conclusion is 
relevant, interesting, 
and clearly 
expressed. 
* Conclusion draws 
on research data and 
information from the 
course. 

* Conclusion is 
related to the issue 
and clearly 
expressed, but 
rather simplistic. 
* Conclusion draws 
primarily on research 
data. 

* Conclusion is 
oversimplified. 
* Conclusion is not 
strongly linked to 
research data. 

* Conclusion is 
unrelated to the 
issue and/or 
unclear. 
* Conclusion is 
unrelated to the 
research data. 
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